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  WELCOME TO 
   Wolf who started
    in Kea this week

The Creatives In Schools art project is coming along very well, and this week the children in 
Mataī were working very diligently on adorning their manu.  We have so appreciated the 
expertise and guidance of ‘The artdept’  tutors Kerry and Pamela who have been leading 
these lessons.



Kia tūtura, kia kite, kia mahi katahi - To explore, discover, and learn together

Mahia te mahi o tō ake kākau - Do things from the heart


	 	 	 E kumanu ana - We care	  E ako ana - We learn

	 	 	 E āhei ana - We Can   		  E mahi kātahi ana - We are


Kia ora koutou

Spring has sprung!!! Welcome to the new season! With the forecast to be a balmy 19 degrees 
today, but snow in our region forecast for this weekend, it is still very changeable!


I would like to acknowledge our wonderful athletic mathematicians who competed in the annual 
Omathlon last Thursday! They all did so well and I would like to especially   congratulate the 
Year 5 team consisting of Sasanka, Reghan, Noah and Miya, who got third in their competition. 
Thank you to Steve Carr and Melissa Hulls for their supervision, as well as Mrs McKeever for 
her organisation and for preparing the ākoka so expertly!


With the days becoming longer and with much more visibility, I would like you all to consider 
dropping off your children in the mornings in a safe place that is not so close to the main 
entrances to school. This not only will help with developing their independence, but also reduce 
congestion around these areas. This could be also done at the end of school by encouraging 
your children to use the road crossings and walk to a pre-determined safe collection spot. We 
are still having on-going issues with parents and caregivers parking over driveways and on 
yellow lines, and I believe that this would be a proactive way in helping to reduce this issue.   
Your support with this would be much appreciated and will ensure the safety of all!


On Monday, a large group of educators from South Otago Primary schools visited our school 
to look at how Structured Literacy and Play-based learning operates at our Kura. It is so 
humbling to know that our school is being revered as leaders within our region. I would like to 
thank our incredible staff for opening up their classrooms and programmes and for sharing their 
passion and expertise. I would also like to thank Mrs Wispinski for liaising with the South Otago 
teachers, and her organisation.


I wish the nine cross-country athletes who are competing in the Otago Champs tomorrow all the 
best for their race. Mrs Stevenson and I will be supporting them and you can look forward to 
hearing how they went in next week’s newsletter.


Invites to our second Hui Whānau have been sent to our Māori whānau and the hui is being 
held on Monday 12 September. 


COVID-19 Update

We continue to have no active COVID cases at our school and only two people isolating due to 
being close contacts.


Hei kona mai i roto i kā mihi, Goodbye for now and thanks. 

GARETH TAYLOR


PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 



Voting papers for our school’s Board of Trustee Elections have all been posted out.  Please support 
our school by exercising your vote, and either pop the voting paper in the envelope provided and 
drop into ‘Milly the Mailbox’ in the office reception area, or post back to our Returning Officer, 
Niki van Plateringen in the envelope provided.

BOARD OF TRUSTEES UPDATE

Kia ora koutou. 

I would like to introduce myself. My name is Nic Wall. At our recent BOT Meeting (15/08/22),  
Steph Woodley stepped down from the position of Chairperson and I was elected to this position. 
I am excited for this opportunity and look forward to continuing the excellent work that Steph 
and the current BOT have been doing in conjunction with our amazing leadership team, teachers 
and community. I can’t thank Steph enough for all she has done in her time as Presiding Member 
and I know that everyone will wish her well for her future endeavours. 

Board resignations: It is with regret that I must inform our school community that long 
standing board members, Trudie Evans, Rachel Bailey-Young, and Steph Woodley have tendered 
their resignation from the BOT, effective once the new BOT has been voted in. I wish to publicly 
acknowledge their massive contribution to the School over the past 3-6 years and thank them for 
their service. 

Board elections: A huge thank you to those within our School community who put their 
names forward to stand for election. We appreciate you taking the time to indicate your 
willingness to provide this service to the school. A reminder that voting is currently open. 
Candidate statements and voting papers were mailed to all school families last week and can be 
posted back or put into ‘Milly the Mailbox’ by 21 September. I encourage you to take this 
opportunity to have your vote counted. Thank you to those who have already done so! Counting 
of the vote takes place on 27th September and the community will be notified of those successful 
candidates soon after. 

Kia pai tō koutou rā 
Nicola Wall, on behalf of the Board of Trustees 
nicolaw@grantsbraes.school.nz.

mailto:nicolaw@grantsbraes.school.nz


These girls, along with Mrs Tait, 
visited Grant’s Braes Kindergarten 
yesterday to spend some time 
reading and playing with the 
children there. 



FATHER’S DAY RAFFLE 
Father’s Day is this Sunday 4th September, and the PTA 
are again running their “Father’s Day Raffle”. 

As per previous years, this raffle is all about the children 
bringing along their money to buy the tickets – 50c each.   

Please have your children put the correct money in an 
envelope and write their name, room name and 
how many tickets they wish to buy on the front 
and drop into “Milly the Mailbox” (opposite the 
office window!) by 9am, TOMORROW Friday (2nd 
Sept).     

To give all children the opportunity to win a prize for their 
Dads, we respectfully request that the maximum of 20 tickets 
($10.00) per child is adhered to.     Numbers are then 
allocated by the PTA Representatives on a numerical basis.   

The raffle will be drawn and prizes handed out to the 
children on Friday. 



SECONDHAND UNIFORM 

If  you are interested in viewing or purchasing any 
of  the secondhand uniform currently available, 
please contact the Shop Supervisor, Sally 
Nicholls to make a suitable appointment time.  
Her cellphone number is 027 7376649.  Payment 
for any uniform items purchased is to be made at 
the office by EFTPOS or cash.

DATES TO REMEMBER

TERM 3
Fri 2 Sept - Otago Cross Country

Fri 9 Sept - Otago Cross Country PP Date
Mon 12 Sept - BOT Meeting, 7pm

Mon 12 - Fri 16 Sept - Polyfest Week
Wed 21 Sept - BOT Elections - Voting 

closes 4pm
Fri 23 Sept - Pizza Day and ‘Own Clothes 

Day’
Thurs 29 Sept - School Production 

Fri 30 Sept - last day of Term 3
*******

Mon 17th Oct - first day of Term 4
Thur 15th Dec - last day of school, 2022

SCHOOL POLICY INFORMATION




                        


    


      







































     
     
  



  
 fice by 9am next Friday 9 
September. 
Have a look through the flyer - there 
are some good books on offer at the 
low price of $3.50!

‘THE STAR’ NEWSPAPERS
Mrs Stevenson, in Room Kea, has asked if any families 
know of a local "Star" delivery person as she would 
like to be in contact to obtain any spare newspapers 
they may have each week (they are the perfect size 
for covering classroom tables).


Please email  her -  jennies@grantsbraes.school.nz  if 
you can help. 


Open Days are  
being held at 

Andersons Bay, 
Balmacewen, 

Taieri and  
Mornington/

Roslyn Tennis 
Clubs on Sunday 

11 September 
from 11am - 4pm.

mailto:jennies@grantsbraes.school.nz
mailto:jennies@grantsbraes.school.nz
http://grantsbraes
http://grantsbraes


Let’s go fishing

Otago Fish & Game’s popular Take A Kid Fishing events are back 
this year.We are running four free sessions from 10am to noon at 
Southern Reservoir, Reservoir Road, Dunedin, on September 17, 
18, 24 and 25, 2022.

You must register to attend. Go to the Otago Fish and Game 
Council Facebook page, or follow the link below:

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/MC68SQF


 

Due to popular demand, participants may register for one day only. 
Numbers will be limited to 120 children per event.

Spare fishing rods will be available along with experts to help kids 
get started. Parents or caregivers must be present to supervise 
children.

Thanks to our supporters at the Otago Community Trust and 
Oceana Gold.


TennisPlus+ Coaching (based at the Edgar Centre) is 
running FREE 1/2 Court tennis coaching sessions to see if your child 
would like to enrol for term 4 2022 coaching which will be discounted 
by $10 ($74 instead of $84 for 8 x 35-minute sessions during term 
4). 
There will also be a draw before term 4 starts to find who will get 
their entire term 1 coaching for FREE!
FREE COACHING ENROLMENT OPTIONS:
Please choose one day/time option ONLY for the Free 
Coaching! 
Website Link: https://linktr.ee/TennisPlus
Email:  tennisplusdunedin@outlook.com - Please include in your 
email your child's name, date of birth, school, cell phone and parent/
caregiver name
Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/tennisplusdunedin/ - Private 
message 
Cell Phone:  0274366166 Send a text so we can text you the 
enrolment form link.

https://linktr.ee/TennisPlus
mailto:tennisplusdunedin@outlook.com
https://www.facebook.com/tennisplusdunedin/
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/MC68SQF

